

**FONSS. Meeting 18<sup>th</sup> April 2016 3.30 school**

**Attendees:** Sharron, Lindsay, Joe, Judith, Dawn, Lisa, Liz Watts, Amanda, Sue

**Apologies:** Heather V, Sarah Mc G, Liz

**Minutes taken by:** SC (as Secretary not avail)

**Roles agreed as follows Oct 2015:**

Sharron Cooney – **Chair**, Sarah McGavin /SC– **Secretary**; Louise Smith / Joe– **Treasurers**  
 Amanda King, Sarah Blenkinsop, Sue Barnett, Sarah McG– **Marketing**  
 Jo, Lindsay, Ann, Lauren, Mrs Watts – **Operations**

Glad to see so many of you at today's meeting, thank you

PEASE NOTE THERE WERE NO MEETING NOTES FOR March, as this was dominated by the RACE

<b>Discussion- Updates- Feedback-Requests</b>	<b>Action</b>
<p><b>Race Summary:</b>                      Grossed £5200, Nett income £3737, propose £1000 for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance and £2737 for the school, I believe the biggest single donation ever (happy to be corrected if not and WILL raise the bar for next year!! )</p>	LS
<p><b>Race 2017:</b> The work to date has provided excellent foundation to really take the race to the next level. Permissible with a committee and earlier start, Race should target to gross £7000.</p>	Form Committee and target ASAP
<p><b>PR Opportunity</b> Propose to create media /press event when making the award to <b>Yorkshire Air Ambulance</b>, combine with certificate and medal presentations to the school children who participated. Involve James Staveley and LWV. Suggest we do this at LWV. Determine date</p>	SB & SC  SC
<p><b>Schools Got Talent</b> event- scheduled date for 28/6/2016. 6pm start.                      SC suggestion- Can we make this into a light supper event/soiree feel - fun for both kids and adults – Anti pasti, cheese plates? Yr 6 make bread?? Small admission to adults to cover costs and make £ from drinks, add a little wine..... <b>Suggestions please?</b>                      Does anyone have 4 buzzers – bells for the judges?                      We require 4 judges, suggest we invite external people such as the Rev Morgan- James Staveley, Steve Piccadilly, Frank Bailley- wider circles to attract other guests etc                      Check/book date with Village Hall</p>	All Please      SC DH
<p><b>Car Boot sale 2<sup>nd</sup> May:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Coordination of church volunteers and availability</li> <li>• Erect Banners, find Marshalls' vests</li> <li>• Identify school and related volunteers required for given time slots</li> <li>• Lindsey, Jo and Louise will take ownership of catering, bacon sandwiches etc</li> <li>• Secure more frying pans or alternative way to cook bacon and keep warm.</li> <li>• Negotiate with supermarket for better deal, they are usually very receptive.</li> <li>• Co ordinate media and promo activity in next 10 days. SM, posters and group networking.</li> <li>• Collate and assess Tombola needs, remove surplus goods from Village Hall on Weds.</li> <li>• School shout out for more tombola prizes, dress down day?? Friday 29th April</li> <li>• Risk assess &amp; First Aid cover. Determine (Maggie and Sally could tick</li> </ul>	DH JC JC/SC LS & Co      SC, SM, SMG SC, JMCD EW, AM  HV,EW

FA box?) <b>Misc:</b> Small field help= Lisa, End of day help= Amanda, Sue on the Gate, Sharron collecting £ and building database with sellers Update and redesign Posters ASAP, USE IN Social Media Ticket up tombola on Sunday night pre Monday <b>Progress update meet 25<sup>th</sup> April 3.30 school, bring up to date volunteers list and assess last min requirements</b>	All Please  SC, SM, SMG ? All Please
<b>Promote <a href="http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk">www.easyfundraising.org.uk</a></b> , as asset to parents and the school, we can all benefit. Need to highlight & sell the benefits to all. Can we please remind everyone; is it worth popping in heads newsletter ?	AM / EW
<b>Domino Drive-</b> April. Can we please have an update on the event and date for the next one?	AH
<b>Monday 3.30 school meetings</b> , brief discussion on alternative revenue, perhaps the pub for a quicker more effective meet?? I'm sure then pub could accommodate a few children if required. Please give feedback on this suggestion	
<b>Next Meeting</b> , 25 <sup>th</sup> April discuss May car boots and logistics Update. School 3.30pm- Next Monthly meet May 9 <sup>th</sup> Village Hal 8pm	
<b>Ongoing matters</b>	
Lottery push, determine how	
School productions require refreshments 20/21 <sup>st</sup> July- Tombola	All
Rugby Shirt buyer, is ill at the moment, thus it has not been collected just yet	JM
Ask Sainsbury's to nominate NSS for next local Charity to support in 2017	SC -LS
<b>Fundraising barometer</b> / notice board could be put into playground to regularly update on FONSS news / events / fundraising Discuss with Jennyruth	SC
<b>Recipe Book</b> – Jo suggested collating favourite recipes for a printed book FOR Christmas Fair SC Suggestion, introduce school cook club in Autumn term, combine recipes with a calendar/book, take picture of kids cooking and produce cooked? <a href="#">Feedback please</a>	JM      All